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AE: FaclI lty of ... \ns and Social Sciences: Dissolution o f the rvlino r in Gender Studies (SC UP t 1-08) 

At its M arch <J, 20 II meeting SCUP rc.:vit,;\Vcu ;, nd ;tpprovcd the proposal to dissolvl,; ri ll: ivl inor in G ender 
Studies in the D cpartlllc il t ofGcndc r, Sexua lity. and Wome n's Studies within the (:andry of Arts alld 
Social Sciences, effective Fall 201 '1, 

Motion : 

That Senate ;-tppruvc and recommend to th e Board of Governors the dissolution of the Millor ill Gender 
Studi es ill th e.; Department or Ge nder, Sexuali ty, and WOlllcn 's Stud ies within the Facu lty or Arts <l nd 
Social Sciences, efrective Fall 20"11. 

end. 

c: P. 13udra 
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OFFICE OF THE ASSOCIATE VICE-PRESIDENT, ACADEl\:IIC AND 
ASSOCIA TE PROVOST 

MEMORANDUM 

ATTENTION 

FROM 

RE: 

8888 University Drive, 
Burnaby, BC 
Canada VSA 156 

TEL: 778.782.4636 
F.A~-X: 778.782.5876 

Senate Committee on University Priorities DATE 

Bill I<.tane, Chair PAGES 

Senate Committee on Undergraduate Studies 
Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences (SeUS 10-S8b) 

avpcio@sfu.ca 
www.sfu.ca/ .. rpacademic 

February 3, 2011 
1/1 

Action undertaken by the Senate Committee on Undergraduate Studies at its meeting of February 3, 
2011, gives rise to the following recommendations: 

~,fotion: 

That SCUP approve and recommend to Senate the deletion of the tvlinor Program in 
Gender Studies in Gender, Sexuality and Women's Studies within the Faculty of Arts and 
Social Sciences effective Fall 2011. 

The relevant documentation for review by SCUP is attached. 

SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY THINKING OF THE WORLD 

2 



MEMO 

Office of the Dean 

STREET ADDRESS 
Academic Quadrangle 
Room 6168 

MAILING ADDRESS 
8888 University Drive 
Burnaby DC Canada 
VSA 186 

604-291-4414 (Tel) 
604-291-3033 (Fax) 
www .sfiLcalarts (Web) 

SFU 
SCUS IO .. S8b (REVISED) 

FACULTY OF 
AR.TS AND SOCIAL SCIENCES 

I ATTENTION Bill Krane, Assooiate V1ce Pr.81dan~ Academia 

I FROM John Craig, Dean of FASS 

~Admissions to the Minor in Gender Studies 

lec. Sarah Deneh, Jo Hinchliffe 

I DATE Jan. 10/2011 

F ASS will be bringing forward a motion to dissolve the Minor in Gender Studies 
offered by the Department of Gender, Sexuality, and Women's Studies. Please 
halt admissions into that program. Many thanks. 

If you have any questions, please direct them to Paul Budra, Associate Dean. 

~-~. 
John Craig 
Dean, FASS 
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Office of the Dean 

STREET ADDRESS 
Academic Quadrangle 
Room 6168 

MAILING ADDRESS 
8888 University Drive 
Bumaby DC Canada 
VSA 1S6 

604-291-4414 (Tel) 
604-291-3033 (Fax) 
www.sfu.cal~ (Web) 

SFU 
FACULTY OF 
ARTS AND SOCIAL SCIENCES 

I ATTENTION a~ll KEaae, A •• ocia~e Viae PEeeident Acadam1c 

, FROM John Craig, Dean Pro Tem, FASS 

, RE Dissolution of the Minor in Gender Studies 

I ce. Sarah Dench, Jo Hinchliffe 

I DATE JaD. 11/2011 

Please find attached the documentation for closing the Minor in Gender Studies. 
The undergraduate curriculum committee ofFASS voted in favour of dissolving 
the program at a meeting on Nov. 18th

, 2010. Your office has already received a 
request to stop admissions to the program. 

If you have any questions, please direct them to Paul Budra, Associate Dean. 

JtA~. 
JobnCraig 
Dean,FASS 
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SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY 

Degree Program Dissolution Process 

The Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences Undergraduate Curriculum Committee has 
voted in favour of eliminating the Minor in Gender Studies. 

1. Impacted credential: Gender Studies Minor 
2. Location of the program: Burnaby 
3. FacuJty(ies), Department(s), or School{s) offering the program: FASS, 

Department of Women's Studies 
4. Anddpated final dissolution date: ~eptember 2011 
S. Reasons for discontinuance and dissolution of the program: The main reason 

for the discontinuance of the GDST Minor is prlmarilya curricular issue. The 
GDST Minor was started at a time when Gender Studies and Women's Studies 
were considered to be two methodologically distinct fields, thus 
necessitating different streams of study. This Is no longer the case as 
reflected by developments in the field in the last decade, which have also 
impacted the way these Issues are taught in the Dept's curriculum. FollOwing 
a recommendation made In the External Review of the Dept in 2009, the 
Dept of Women's Studies has integrated its separate programs under the 
name of Gender, Sexuality & Women's Studies. The formerly separated 
Women's Studies program and Gender Studies Minor Program will now be 
administered as one coherent program, offering one major and one minor in 
GSWS. The Gender Studies Minor program is discontinued in the process. 

6. Plan for phasing-out of program: 
a. Students and prospective students have been told about this change 

since the Dept's name change was initiated. 
b. Instructors and staff were infonned of this change when the Dept's 

name change was Initiated. No jobs will be impacted. 
Co No specific resources are assigned to the Gender Studies Minor so 

there is DO need for re-alJocation. 
d. Other F ASS departments were consulted at the FASSCC meeting on 

Nov. 18th, 2010. This change has no impact on other faculties. 
e. There will be no impact on curriculum in cognate disclplines. 
f. Timeline of activities: the chair of SCUS, the Associate VP Academic, 

received a memo from Dean Pro Tern John Craig on Jan. 10th, 2011, 
asking that admissions to the program be suspended. The GSWS 
ad~sor Is no longer accepting GDST Minor declaration as of the Fall, 
2010. We would like to close the program by the fall of 201lo 

7. For more information, please contact Paul Budra, Associate Dean, Pass: 
budra@sfu.ca. 


